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CEMETERY BOARD 
 MEETING MINUTES 

DECEMBER 10, 2020 - 8:00 AM 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joel Day at the New Schoenbrunn Meadows Cemetery Garage. Day 

thanked everyone for attending.  Present were members Mayor Day, Service Director Ron McAbier, Kelly Herron, 

Mark Wideman, Tim Halter, Aimee May, and Jim Exley. Excused were Rich Geib and Dave Frantz.   

 

Minutes from the October 8th, 2020 meeting were approved on a motion by Tim Halter and seconded by Ron McAbier.  

Motion passed unanimously.   

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:   

Mr. Herron welcomed the board members to the new Schoenbrunn Meadows cemetery. He reported that the new 

office is underway and progressing well. In working with Service Director Ron McAbier, 26 trees have now been 

planted around the Schoenbrunn Meadows cemetery grounds. A variety of trees were planted that will flower at 

different times of the year so that there will always be varying colors throughout the cemetery all year long.  

 

Mr. Herron informed the board members that the niche columbariums have been ordered and he is planning to have 

those delivered to the cemetery as soon as possible. Once the columbariums are delivered then he will begin selling 

niches. There will be 3 columbariums with 48 niches each; they will be gray with a black marble front. 1000 graves 

have also been staked out to begin selling as soon as the office is complete.  

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

None  

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

None   

 

After a brief discussion, the meeting adjourned at 8:20am on a motion by Tim Halter and seconded by Jim Exley. 

 

Superintendent Herron gave the board members a tour of the Schoenbrunn Meadows garage and office along with a 

brief tour of the grounds before they left. 

 

 

 

Lacey McKain, Administrative Assistant 


